


 

 

Annual Fall Membership Meeting  

Society for Christian Education in Southern Alberta 

Monday, November 29, 2021 

7:30 pm – Virtual Meeting 

 

Agenda 

  Welcome          Scott Van’t Land 

             Board Chair    

 

  Opening Devotions        Heidi Sikkens 

             Board Treasurer 

 

  Minutes of May 31, 2021 Virtual Meeting    Monica Loewen 

  and motion to approve same       Board Secretary 

 

  Presentation of the 2020-2021 audited      Nadine Granson 

  financial statements by auditor      Avail CPA  

 

  Motion to approve the financial statements    Heidi Sikkens 

             Board Treasurer  

                    

  Strategic Plan Report        Scott Van’t Land 

             Board Chair 

                  

  News from the Board and members business    Scott Van’t Land 

             Board Chair 

 

  Closing          Julia Sinke    

              Board  Vice Chair  



 

 

Minutes of the Spring Society Meeting 

May 31, 2021 via Zoom 

Welcome – Scott Van’t Land, Board Chair, at 7:30 

Opening Devotions – Monica Loewen, Board Secretary & Scott Van’t Land, Board Chair 

Minutes of November 30, 2020 Society Meeting – Scott Van’t Land, Board Chair 

• MSC to approve minutes of Spring Society meeting – Motion made by Scott 

Van’t Land, seconded by Heidi Sikkens, carried. 

Service Awards & Recognition 

• Calvin Konynenbelt recognized and thanked Darryl Schalk for 6 years of service and Darren Turner 

 for 4 years of service. 

• Barbi Wall recognized Jackie Postman for 20 years of service. 

• Matthew Bekkering recognized Roxanne Houweling, Marilyn VanderWekken & Laura Witten for 

 10 years of service. 

Presentation of the 2021-2022 Budget – Heidi Sikkens, Board Treasurer 

• MSC to approve 2021-2022 Budget as presented – Motion made by Heidi Sikkens, seconded by 

Mitchell Muizelaar, carried. 

Strategic Plan Report & BIG Project Follow-up – Darryl Schalk, Board Director 

• The BIG Project did not receive required 2/3 approval vote, so the proposed construction at ICES has 

been postponed. 

• The Board has given direction to the Building Committee to pursue purchasing from the City of Leth-

bridge the land required for the expansion, as well as to move forward with parking lot construction. 

• Tentative completion date of the new parking lot is October 31, 2021. 

News from the Board & Members Business – Scott Van’t Land, Board Chair 

• Thanks to Matthew Bekkering & Barbi Wall and their respective staff members for their leadership 

and work over this past school year. 

• Mitchell Muizelaar and Julia Sinke have been selected to represent the Lethbridge Local on the So-

ciety Board, replacing Darryl Schalk and Darren Turner. 

• Thanks to the Society Office staff for their work with the Friends of Immanuel Dinner, which raised 

over $36,000. These funds will be directed to the Home Ec Room renovation at ICSS. 

• The Board Governance Committee is reviewing the Society constitution and by- laws, updating 

these documents to reflect the current state of the Society. 

• The Board is currently exploring the possibility of a Director of Discipleship position at ICSS, within 

the guidelines and requirements of the Lethbridge School Division. 



 

 

• Question regarding future enrolment – Society office is unsure of projected numbers for the fall 

but are glad to welcome 13 new families already this spring. 

• Barbi responded to a question regarding the role of Jen Day, explaining that in the current counsel-

ing model Jen is working only at ICSS 

• Bits & Bytes tournament is taking place on September 11; anyone interested in joining the com-

mittee for this event will receive a free round of golf that day. 

• No staff members have submitted their retirement at this time, though there will be some teach-

ing assignment changes at ICSS to be announced in the near future. 

Closing Prayer – Calvin Konynenbelt, Board Vice Chair 

Adjournment – Scott Van’t Land at 8:30. 


































